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 November 2, 2016 - Superintendent’s Town Hall Meeting, 6:00 p.m. at Lincoln 

Avenue School 

 See Below for other events and activities. 

 

Orange High School’s Homecoming 2016 
 

The eagerly anticipated Tornadoes Homecoming Game was held on October 15 at 1:00 p.m. 

Sunny and mild, the day held spirits high, as the Orange Tornadoes secured a 36 to 29 win 

over Nutley High School.  The halftime festivities were a treat to the football fans and alumni 

who were there to celebrate the occasion. The Orange High School Cheerleaders, led by 

Ms. Tosha Brown and the Mighty Marching Tornadoes Band, led by Dr. Steven Reeves and 

Mr. Peter Abazia, pumped up the crowd, along with the flag twirlers and the OHS dancers.  

   

   

   
Pictured: Scenes from OHS Homecoming game and halftime celebration. 

After a lively performance the Homecoming Court members were announced. With several 

of the court members showing their acrobatic skills, with splits and twirls, before walking 

the red carpet, eliciting cheers from the crowd.  

mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us
mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us?subject=OBOE-Mail Blast Feedback
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The 2016 Homecoming Court: 

2016 Homecoming Court 

 

2016 Homecoming King and Queen  

Homecoming King  Guy Hoschama-Joseph-Ceus  

Homecoming Queen  Emyah Spotwood 

  

Mr. Freshmen  Naim Thomas 

Ms. Freshmen  Raniiya Lingham 

  

Mr. Sophomore  Curtis Mark 

Ms. Sophomore  Amaya Whitehall 

   

Mr. Junior  Quasean Waithe 

Ms. Junior  Serena McKay 

   

Mr. Senior  Rasheed Boyd 

Ms. Senior  Shannon Lake 

   

Mr. International  Absul Saba 

Ms. International  Deborah Frimpong 

   

Mr. OHS  Jon James Jr. 

Ms. OHS  Jaida Hill 

   
Pictured (left to right): Mr. and Ms. Freshman; Mr. and Ms. Sophomore; Mr. and Ms. Junior. 

   
Pictured (left to right): Mr. and Ms. Senior; Mr. and Ms. International; Mr. and Ms. OHS. 

 
Pictured: Homecoming Court. 
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October Board of Education Meeting 
 

Rosa Parks 

Community School 

(RPCS) hosted the 

October 11 Board of 

Education Meeting. 

Students in the 

chorus, led by Ms. 

Mariel Johnson, 

opened with the 

Flag Salute, followed by the National Anthem. 

The chorus next sang, “Get on Your Feet,” by 

Gloria Estefan, in honor of Hispanic Heritage 

Month. The RPCS 6/7 Grade Dance Ensemble, 

directed by Ms. Nadia Smith-McCoy, energized 

the audience with “Limbo” by Daddy Yankee 

and were given a rousing applause. Principal, 

Ms. Debra Joseph Charles thanked the 

students, staff and parents for their support. 

  
Pictured (above and right): Scenes from RPCS 

  

 

 

 
 

Student of the Month: 

 

Superintendent Ronald C. Lee and Board of Education President, Ms. Cristina Mateo, 

presented students with certificates for being selected Student of the Month (SOTM). On a 

monthly basis, students are recognized for exemplary behavior, academics and citizenship 

by their school. The students honored were: 

Name School 

Ami Phillips Orange High School (OHS) 

Briana Williams Career and Innovation Academy of Orange (CIAO) 

Jeffrey Laguerre Orange Preparatory Academy (“The Prep”) 

Guadalupe Giles Cleveland Street School 

Ritha Leanne Alexandre  Rosa Parks Community School (RPCS) 

Jonathan Tarver Park Avenue School 

Geyon Polhill  Heywood Avenue School 

Marjorie Menjivar Forest Street School 

Heaven Chadwick Oakwood Avenue Community School (OACS) 

Quran Jones Lincoln Avenue School 
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Pictured (with Superintendent Lee and Board President Mateo): OHS SOTM with family and Assistant 

Principal Ms. C. Halstead; CIAO SOTM; Cleveland SOTM with family and Principal Dr. C. 

Cummins.  
 

 
Pictured (with Superintendent Lee and Board President Mateo):  RPCS SOTM with family and 

Principal Ms. D. Joseph Charles; Park SOTM with family and Principal Dr. M. Hackett; Heywood 

SOTM with family and Principal Ms. F. Alcantara.  
 

 
Pictured (with Superintendent Lee and Board President Mateo): OACS SOTM with family and 

Principal Mr. R. Pettit; Lincoln SOTM with family and Principal Ms. D. White.  
 

Parent of the Month 

Pictured: Mr. Holmes and family with Principal 

Joseph Charles, Superintendent Lee and Board 

President Mateo. 

Rosa Parks Community School selected 

Mr. Dwight Holmes as Parent of the 

Month. Mr. Holmes is currently the PTA 

president at Rosa Parks Community 

School and the President of the District’s 

Parent Academy.  

Mr. Holmes has been an involved parent 

at Rosa Parks Community School for 

several years. He has been an active 

member of the school family and is 

involved in all aspects of the school life.  

He is ever present and can be called on 

at anytime to do anything that promotes 

RPCS, its students, its families and, 

consequently, the entire community.  
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As PTA president, Mr. Holmes is instrumental in maintaining the membership of the very 

vibrant PTA. As PTA president, he has continued to offer many of the school’s traditional 

opportunities available to parents, for example, bingo night, potlucks and pertinent 

academic information. With the help of his executive body, the PTA now offers several 

workshops that impact the daily lives of RPCS students and parents. Examples of this include 

Budgeting, How Money Works, seminars on nutrition and information related to PARCC. 

Mr. Holmes does not seek recognition for any of the things he does. As a mentor, partner in 

education, advocate for students and parents and most importantly a friend. Rosa Parks 

Community School is honored to have a parent who is always going above and beyond. 

When he transitions to Orange Prep and OHS (his last child now in Grade 7), there will be a 

distinct void at RPCS. Congratulations to Mr. Dwight Holmes, on behalf of the Rosa Parks 

School community! 

Board Meeting Presentations 

 

Following the certificate awards, there were several presentations made to the Board: 

 2016 PARCC Data Presentation 

 Male Student Support (MSSP) Annual Report 

 H.I.B. Grade Report Presentation 

PARCC Results 

Dr. Terri Russo, Director of Curriculum, 

Instruction, Professional Development, and 

Data Assessment presented the 2015-2016 

results for the Partnership for Assessment of 

Readiness for College and Careers 

(PARCC). Students took PARCC English 

Language Arts and Literacy Assessments 

(ELA) in grades 3 - 11, PARCC Mathematics 

Assessments in grades 3 – 8 and End of 

Course Assessments in Algebra I, 

Geometry, and Algebra II. The results are posted on the district website and can be 

accessed via the Curriculum Overview webpage link: 2016 PARCC Results. Additionally, Dr. 

Russo shared preliminary graduation statistics for OHS, which has risen to 93.3% and the 

rise in college attendance for the 2016 graduates. 

MSSP Annual Report 

Mr. Reggie Miller, Program Director of the Male 

Student Support Program (MSSP) gave an Annual 

Report presentation to the Board. He recapped 

the goals and objectives of the mentoring 

organization, also known as the “brotherhood,” 

the various program and community service 

activities for the past year and the impact on the 

young men, including 57 students from Orange 

Preparatory Academy and 15 students from the 

Career and Innovation Academy of Orange.  

http://www.orange.k12.nj.us/cms/lib7/NJ01000601/Centricity/Domain/15/PARCC%202016%20final.pdf
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The overall objective of the MSSP is to reach and positively impact the lives of adolescence 

males within the Orange community.  

Some of the desired outcomes highlighted were:  

 Enhanced academic performance 

 Increased parent involvement 

 Enhanced awareness of preventive health behavior 

 Decreased “at risk” behavior 

 Developed self-worth and responsibility 

 A fostered sense of commitment to the community (Orange Pride) 

The MSSP program is provided through the Rutgers - New Jersey Medical School, Division of 

Adolescent and Young Adult Medicine (DAYAM), in concert with the Orange Board of 

Education. 

Ms. Shelly Harper, Director of Special Services presented 

the district’s Schools Self Assessment for Determining 

Grades Under the Anti-Bullying Bill of Rights Act, for the 

period, July 1, 2015 - June 30, 2016.  

The school self-assessment measures various areas of 

Harassment, Intimidation and Bullying (HIB) policy, 

ranging from “HIB Programs, Approaches or Other 

Initiatives” to “HIB Reporting.” Below is a listing of each 

HIB core element on the grade report presented, as well as 

the maximum amount of points possible in that area. The total number of points that can be 

achieved is 78. The Overall District Total Average Score was 63.45. This information is 

posted on the district website at http://www.orange.k12.nj.us. 

 

 

Core Element Maximum 

Points 

HIB Programs, Approaches or Other Initiatives  15 

Training on BOE-Approved HIB Policy  9 

Other Staff Instruction and Training Programs  15 

Curriculum and Instruction on HIB and Related 

Information and Skills  

6 

HIB Personnel  9 

School-Level HIB Incident Reporting Procedure  6 

HIB Investigative Procedure  12 

HIB Reporting  6 

School Grade  78 

 

Public Comments - District Plans Town Hall Meeting 

 

After the presentations, there were inquiries related to the status of Superintendent Lee’s 

contract. It was announced that Superintendent Lee had just received a contract for his 

review. The letter from Board President Mateo, extending a formal offer to the 

Superintendent, was read for the record. Additionally, a few parents expressed concerns 

regarding test scores, the rigor of the district’s curriculum and the overall achievement level 

of all students. Their concerns were addressed and noted for follow-up.  

 

http://www.orange.k12.nj.us/
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While not a direct response to any expressed concerns, Superintendent Lee announced that 

the district has planned a Superintendent’s Town Hall Meeting, which is scheduled for 

November 2, 6:00 p.m., at Lincoln Avenue School.  

The meeting is an open invitation to the community for a status on the district’s Strategic 

Plan 2014-2017, a 2015-2016 data review, a presentation of 2016-2017 district initiatives, an 

update on the renovation/construction of Cleveland Street and Orange High Schools and an 

update on the new STEM School. Superintendent of Schools, Mr. Ronald C. Lee will host the 

meeting with District Directors giving key presentations. The forum will allow for deeper 

discussions regarding academic achievement, major district initiatives and facilities plans. 

 

Lincoln Avenue School Week of Respect 2016 
Submitted by Kathleen Feeley, School Counselor, Lincoln Avenue School 

Lincoln Avenue School kicked off Week 

of Respect with a bang!  Students from all 

grade levels signed their Respect 

Pledges on the Lincoln Avenue Week of 

Respect Banner.  On Tuesday, students 

and staff united as a school to 

#StompOutBullying by participating in 

Blue Shirt Day.  Halfway through the 

week students decorated their 

homeroom doors by displaying "What 

Respect Looks Like To Me."  By the end 

of the week, students and staff were kind and fearless!  They all dressed up as their favorite 

superhero to keep the vibe of Respect soaring through Lincoln Avenue halls. 

 

 
Pictured: Lincoln Avenue School Week of Respect activities. 
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FYI   

 

Berry’s Butterflies (Act NOW, there is still time to buy a shirt!) 

 

The Orange Preparatory Academy female mentoring group, Berry’s 

Butterflies, is recruiting mentees for the new school year. Many students 

have expressed an interest in becoming a Butterfly, which will make the 

group over 50 strong and will require more resources. To assist the group 

in its fundraising effort, Ms. Malika Berry, school counselor and group 

leader, has launched a shirt sale. “Our online shirt sale is open and ready 

for patrons,” said Ms. Berry. “Please support the online sale. All proceeds 

will benefit the group’s retreat.  The sale will be open until October 21, 

2016 and shirts will be delivered approximately 2 weeks after the final day. To purchase a 

shirt in support of Berry’s Butterflies, click the following link: 

https://www.bonfirefunds.com/berrys-butterflies-retreat.  

 

Tough Enough to Wear Pink Out 

 

In recognition of National Breast Cancer Awareness Month, the Orange 

Public School District will again host the annual Pink Out Football 

Game on October 28, sponsored by the district’s Athletic 

Department. Purchasing and wearing the new Pink-Out shirt*, which 

are being sold for $15, will gain the wearer free admission to the 

game against Newark’s Central High School, at Bell Stadium in 

Orange, at 7:00 p.m.  

Prior to the game, there will be two Pink Out Days, where participants will dress down in 

pink, on Friday, October 21 and Friday, October 28, 2016. To voluntarily dress down on 

those days, participants will make a $5 contribution to the American Cancer Society. All 

proceeds/donations will be presented to the American Cancer Society, on October 28, at the 

game. 

* Pink-Out shirts must be worn for free admission.  

 

The Orange Public Schools Collects for Haiti 

 

The dress down day held on October 14, to collect funds to 

assist the victims in Haiti as a result of Hurricane Matthew, 

raised almost $4,500.  Superintendent Lee thanks all those who 

made donations to this worthy cause.  

 

 

https://www.bonfirefunds.com/berrys-butterflies-retreat
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National Principals Month 

 

National Principals Month recognizes the essential role that principals play in 

making a school great. Each October, NASSP, NAESP, and AFSA seek to 

honor these unsung heroes for their tireless efforts in pursuit of excellence in 

education. 

National Principals Month is marked by national and state resolutions supporting the event, 

as well as acknowledgements from top government officials. However, the most important 

National Principals Month celebrations are those that take place in schools and communities 

across the country. 

Schools, let us know what you are doing to celebrate National Principals Month.  

 

Save the Date - Teen Summit 2016 

 

Summit 2016 is planned for Saturday, November 19 at Lincoln 

Avenue School. Registration is required and will soon be available 

on-line. Stay-tuned for more info 

 

 

 

 

See Below for Important Flyers: 

 Fall Preschool Registration Schedule 

 Scholars Academy Cardboard Challenge 

 Pink-Out Football Game for Cancer Awareness 

 Tornadoes Fall Sports 
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